EDMUND G. BROWN JR. MARK S. GHILARDUCCI
GOVERNOR SECRETARY
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April 9, 2012

Mary Landers

Regional Planning Manager
Bay Area UASI

10 Lombard Street, Suite 200
San Francisco, CA 94111

SUBJECT: NOTIFICATION OF GRANT AWARD-OFFICIAL
Fiscal Year (FY) 2011 Regional Catastrophic Preparedness Grant Program (RCPGP)
Bay Area Site
Cal EMA: #075-95017, Grant # 2011-0013

Dear Ms. Landers:

The California Emergency Management Agency (Cal EMA) has approved the Bay Area Site FY 2011
RCPGP application in the amount of $1,281,976. You may not request a reimbursement or an advance
for FY 2011 RCPGP funds until your application is complete. Your application is currently pending
submission of the FY 2011 RCPGP Post Award Requirements (Project Plan & Detailed Project
Narrative). Until Cal EMA receives and approves both of these documents, you may not request a
reimbursement or an advance for FY 2011 RCPGP funds.

Funds awarded under this allocation will be subject to the requirements set forth in the FY 2011 RCPGP
Federal Program Guidance and Application Kit. All FY 2011 RCPGP expenditures must be expended by
March 28, 2014.

This grant is subject to all policies and provisions of the Federal Single Audit Act of 1984 and the Single
Audit Act Amendments of 1996. Any funds received in excess of current needs, approved amounts, or
those found owed as a result of a final review or audit, must be refunded to the State within 30 days upon
receipt of an invoice from Cal EMA.

For further assistance, please contact your Cal EMA program representative, Mr. Joseph Gonzales at,
(916) 845-8746 or via email at joseph.gonzales@calema.ca.gov.

Sincereby;

BRENDANATMURPHY
Assistant Secretary
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